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CRITICAL COMMENT OF THE INTERVIEW. 

On September 17,1994, I went to interview Mrs. Mary Frank, a 
parishioner of St. Anthony Roman Catholic Church. She lives in 
Pietermaritzburg. 

On September 28, 1994, I went with Reverend Rogers Govender of 
the Anglican Church to interview Reverend Father Clem Lazarus 
O.M.I. ( Oblates of Mary Immaculate). Father Clem is the Parish 
Priest of St. Paul's Parish in Reservoir Hills. 

SHORT BIOGRAPHY. 

Mrs. Mary Frank was born in Pietermaritzburg in 1944. She comes 
from a family of ten and of these, two died at early stage. Both 
parents were christian Catholic as well as the grandparents. 

In her early life she was involved in many activities in the her 
Parish. She belonged to the Solidarity of the Children of Mary, 
later on she joined the Legion of Mary and many other 
associations in the Parish. 

Mrs.Frank did her Primary education in St. Anthony school, that 
is, the present Church in the beginning was used as a school 
during the week and on Sundays for Mass. What is most 
interesting is that she grew up in the great Pietermaritzburg, 
besides that she has been in the same Parish right from the time 
she was born. At the present moment she is involved in 
teaching the RCIA ( Rites of Christian of Initiation of Adults). 
This is a Catholic Religious instruction who adult who want to 
embrace the Catholic Faith. She has been teaching this for 
twelve years. 

Father Clem Lazarus,OMI, was born in Durban in 1947,he also comes 
from a Catholic fami 1 y. He did his first education at St. 
Anthony school in Durban. This school is just next to the Parish 
of St. Anthony and is a Catholic school. For high school he went 
to Stanger where he did his matric and afterwards he joined the 
Oblates. 

After he had completed his formation as a Priest he was ordained 
in the mid 1970. He worked in Pietermari tzburg from here he 
served Eastwood, Woodland ... Due to health reasons he had to 
resign from pastoral work for some months after his recovering 
he asked to work in the Zulu Parish thus he was assigned to 
Ntuzu.ma- north of Durban. From there he was transferred to St. 
Paul's Parish in Reservoir Hills. 

NB: I forgot to ask the date and month in which they were born. 



SOCIAL STRUCTURE OF THE INTERVIEW SITUATION. 

My impression is that the places where the interviews were 
conducted were quiet good. There was not inconveniences although 
in the Frank's family the house is just next a very busy road but 
one could can still feel that the tape recorder was very good not 
to tape what was not needed. Yet slight noise can be still heard 
but does not make much differences. 

At St. Paul's Parish I felt that it was very good. The Parish 
is also near to the roads but they are not very busy roads. 
Within the house the~s a house keeper but even (heC did not 
interfere with what was going on. All in all, I would say that 
there was no disturbances at all. 

NON-VERBAL SIGNS. 

The interviewees were very much relaxed, and they did not make 
much of non-verbal signs. Sometimes one would have thought that 
Father Clem being a Priest would use as well non verbal signs but 
contrary he felt really at easy with us. Perhaps the reason for 
that is that they knew who we were and where we came from and 
what was the interview all about. And the fact that we made an 
appointment before hand it might have helped them very much. I 
am sure for Father Clem was not a problem either not because he 
knew Rev. Rogers Govender but he knew me as well. 

ANY RESTRUCTURING OF DATA? 

Humanly speaking, such interviews one cannot expect the 
interviewee to cover each and every point or to expect people to 
over emphasize negative or positive points. 

Nevertheless, the impression which I got from Mrs. Frank is that 
she did well the different aspects of the life both in the Parish 
as well as in the problem which the Indians faced when they came 
in the country and during the era of the apartheid. 

She did 
mention that when her grandfather came from India, he worked in 
the COROBRICK FACTORY, and he lived there. That is to say that 
each man was given a room to live in and the room were not so 
that good they were made of corrugated iron. But in the Parish 
she never in the real since experience segregation. Right from 
her time it was always a mixed Parish, only when the apartheid 
law came into being that they had a separate sitting but eve this 
did not have much impact on them since most of them were al ready 
used to sit with different races. 

She mentioned as 
wel 1 that one of the most painful experienceS' was the split 
between the Solidarity of the Children of Mary which she was in 
charge of. The split come about because of some misunderstanding 
within the member of the community or at least those who were 
involved in the helping of the group. 

Father Clem on 
the other hand did not feel what most of the people felt. Within 
his comrnuni ty of the Ohl ates he was wel 1 received and his 
involvement with them did not change his identity either. 
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On the point of cross reference, both the interviewee touched on 
Father Leo Gabriel. "Father Leo Gabriel was a very strict person 
and he lived by his rules ... " Mrs. M. Frank. Besides being very 
strict he was really a good Pastor. He visited every family and 
he knew each and every parishioner, their problems and so on. 

OVERALL QUALITY OF THE INTERVIEW 

I have to admit that the people whom I dealt with were open 
enough to answer any kind of question . Of course, my feeling was 
that I was more limited than themselves. 

What we must say is that all in all, the interview was good 
in as far as the people concern gave the best of themselves 
according to what was asked. Yet, we cannot expect people to be 
a living archives. 

It was made it little bit difficulty is that the question which 
we had written down did not work out. In other words, it was very 
difficult to follow the structure of the questions we had laid 
down,because they did not fit in at a l l. So what we, or at least 
what I did was to use my common sense and some instance I 
formulated the questions from the point which the interviewee 
touched. 

THE OVERALL INTERVIEW IN TERMS OF HISTORICAL RESEARCH. 

Not all the material can be useful to each and every individual, 
depending also in what the person is interested. But to a certain 
extent each person gave the best of hims elf/herself. Suppose 
someone is interested to know a bit about Mrs. Frank and whether 
the St. Anthony Church was built for Masses or had more 
purposes, he/she can find from this interview. 

I am very much aware that most of the people in the country think 
that the Indians came to work in the sugar cane farms, yes there 
is a truth in that. Also the South African History Text Books say 
the same thing. But during my interview with Mrs. M. Frank I 

✓ came to know that not all the India came to work in the sugar 
plantation farms, but in many different fields. One example of 
this is that of her grandfather who worked in the CORO BRICK 
Factory, and many others. 

For those who come in now, I mean, at St. Anthony Parish, they 
may think that the Parish has bei •'1.mder the Franciscans since 
ever. But the Franciscans just took over from the Oblates few 
years ago . 

In most cases we tend to take for granted that the policy of 
segregation existent between whites and non whites. But that is 
t not the case. Fr. Clem experienced in his Pastoral Minister 
that some races had the same problem in the relation to other 
races. His personal experience with the coloured community was 
not so that good. He as a Priest had to stand up and challenge 
their attitudes. 



For sure nothing is written about the attitudes of some whites 
toward other races in the Emmanuel Cathedral in Durban. It is 
said that in one stage, the non-white boys were not allowed to 
the altar servers or altar boys. And again. the non white 
christians were not allowed to sit in the front benches, but some 
of those had to fight against it. For instance, Father Clem's 
father was well known by not obeying such rules. He would go and 
sit right in the front bench and knowing very well that they were 
reserved for whites. Interesting enough,,no one dared to move him 
aside. 

These and some other issues are not known and in this regard the 
interview can be useful for historical research. 


